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SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 

     April 20, 2017 
 

 

• Attendance: Selectmen –Emil Braley, Jeff Amatrudo and Debra Black 

 - Residents and Guest: Bonnie Lord, Willard Boothby, Paul Penna, Bill Brockman and Roxanne 

Herrick.   

• Selectman Braley called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

•Selectmen Minutes:  Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to approve the Selectmen’s Meeting 

minutes of April 13, 2017 as written, second by Selectman Black and vote unanimous. 

• Approval of Warrant # 16:  Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to approve Warrant #16 as 

written: Appropriations: $267,035.25 - Payroll: $6,816.50 for a total of $273,851.75, second by 

Selectman Black and vote unanimous. 

  

Purchase Order Requests: 

• Highway: Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to approve the highway purchase order requests: a 

request to pay Steep Falls Building Supply $397.24 for posts, grade stakes, plywood, grass seed, hay, 

and marking paint; and a request to pay Portland Press Herald $39.70 for invitation to bid on paving 

Doles Ridge Road, second by Selectman Black and vote unanimous. 

• Fire/EMS:  Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to approve the Fire/EMS purchase order request to 

reimburse Earl Maxwell $22.00 for PVC pipe for Forestry ATV, second by Selectman Black and vote 

unanimous. 

• MMDY:  Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to approve the MMDY purchase order requests: a 

request to purchase metal leaf rake, axe, push and kitchen broom, tree loppers and a 10 gallon metal 

bucket for $112.94 from Steep Falls Building Supply; a request to purchase plastic leaf rake, sledge 

hammer, metal utility rake, and 3 gallon metal bucket for $50.96 from Sleepers 

Supermarket/Hardware; and a request to reimburse Howard Allen $39.73 for deck mate screws for 

picnic tables, second by Selectman Black and vote unanimous. 

 

Old and New Business: 

• MSAD# 6 Budget Presentation: The MSAD 6 Superintendent, Paul Penna & Business Manager 

Bill Brockman are here to give a brief presentation on the school budget and answer any question you 

may have. 

• MSAD# 6 hosts an annual turkey dinner for the senior citizens of the district each year.  This dinner 

is free to any senior citizen residing in Buxton, Frye Island, Hollis, Standish and Limington.  It will be 

held on Thursday, May 18
th

 with dinner beginning at 4:45 p.m. at Bonny Eagle High School in the 

cafeteria.  There will be entertainment and door prizes.  RSVP @ 929-3831 or 643-2480. 

• MSAD# 6 will hold a special School Boarding meeting on Monday, April 24
th

 at 6:00 p.m. at Central 

Office, Buxton to discuss legal counsel regarding Frye Island. 

• MSAD# 6 Reapportionment Committee’s next meeting will be April 24
th

 at 4 p.m. 

• Sanford Veteran Center’s Matthew Haley will hold an open house for veterans on April 21
st
 and 

May 19
th

 at the Old Town Hall from 10:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

• Committee Openings:  The Town has openings on the following committees: Old Town Hall 

Preservation Committee, Planning Board and residents to service on the 225
th

 Celebration Committee. 



 

If interested in serving contact the Selectmen’s Office at 207-637-3105 or email at 

limington@roadrunner.com. 

•MMDY Beach Attendants: Selectman Amatrudo mentioned the Town is looking for MMDY beach 

attendants for the summer.  Applications are available at the Town Office.  

 

Informational Bulletin: 

• Transfer Station hours are Saturday and Sunday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. and Wednesday 12-4 p.m.    

Recyclable materials go in the compactor at the Transfer Station.  A town sticker is required for the 

disposal of metals, demolition, or brush.   

• General Assistance Office is open Tuesday from 3 to 5 p.m.  Applications are available from the 

Town Clerks office during their normal business hours and must be completed with supporting 

documentation and signed.   

• Planning Board Meetings are held on the first and third Tuesday evenings, 7:00 p.m. here at the 

Municipal Complex.   

• Financial Advisory Committee’s next meeting is May 9
th

. 

• 225 Celebration Committee’s next meeting May 1
st
. 

• Contact Selectmen by emailing the Town at limington@roadrunner.com or call the Selectmen’s 

office at 637-3105, we are happy to add any agenda item.  Selectmen are in the office on Wednesday 

afternoon from 1-5p.m. and anybody is welcome to attend. 

 

• Meeting Open to Public: 

    Willard Boothby asked about the Town Deputy coming in to report on what is going on.  Selectman 

Black mentioned the Deputy was here two weeks ago and will be coming again when his schedule 

changes.  Selectman Braley reported the Deputy came in on his day off.   

     MSAD 6 Superintendent, Paul Penna and Business Manager Bill Brockman gave a presentation on 

the school budget and answered questions.  The Town of Limington is looking at a 2.99% increase in 

the school budget with an estimated increase cost of $85,976.   There are several bills in Augusta 

regarding Frye Island leaving the district:  “An Act to Ensure Municipal Equity for the Town of Frye 

Island”; “An Act to Establish a Village Corporation”; and “An Act to Amend the Laws Governing the 

Process for a Single Municipality to Withdraw from a Regional School Unit”.  Any one of these pieces 

of legislation would hurt the Town financially.   

     Selectman Braley thanked both Mr. Penna and Mr. Brockman for the presentation and encouraged 

them to come in anytime with information.  

      

• Motion to Adjourn: 

Selectman Amatrudo made a motion to adjourn at 8:35 p.m., second by Selectman Black and vote 

unanimous. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Roxanne Herrick 

Assist Selectmen 

 

Selectmen, Town of Limington 

 

_______________________  ____________________ ____________________ 

Emil Braley, Chair   Jeff Amatrudo              Debra Black 
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